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Happy New Year Rocket Nation!

As we prepare to put 2021 in the past, we should have a sense of pride for all we have

accomplished together over the last two years. For nearly two years, our young people have

experienced unimaginable changes. Surrounding them with caring educators and social and

emotional supports in safe and familiar school environments is a vital part of helping them through

these challenging times. We remain committed to keeping our school doors open. We share

incredible pride for having navigated last year’s challenges together. We are not out of this yet, but

the challenges we have overcome together demonstrate our resiliency and commitment to each

other and our students. I thank all of you for your positive engagement throughout this time. Our

collaboration and relationships remain one of this community’s greatest strengths.

This past fall, as part of the State of Wisconsin public school accountability system, the Wisconsin

Department of Public Instruction released the 2020-21 report cards for every public school in Wisconsin.

The report cards offer measures and indicators that provide school districts insight into areas to

celebrate and areas that need improvement. Schools are evaluated on four priority areas: student

achievement in reading and mathematics on state-wide assessments; student growth in those assessed

areas; the performance of each school’s state-identified target group of students; and post-secondary

readiness, which uses several measures as predictors of college and career readiness. Each district and

school is given an overall accountability score and rating category. The Overall Accountability Score is

calculated on a score of zero to 100. The rating categories range from “Fails to Meet Expectations” to

the highest category, “Significantly Exceeds Expectations.” Due to the pandemic and its effects, the

Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction cautions comparing School Report Cards scores to past

years and between districts.  

The Randolph School District is identified as “Meeting Expectations”. Randolph Elementary School

scored in the highest category, earning the distinction of “Exceeds Expectations.” Randolph High

School “Meets Expectations.” There were no report cards last year as testing did not occur during

the state-ordered shutdown of schools in the spring of 2020. Again, DPI has cautioned against

comparing these scores to previous years because the school experiences, testing and other

realities have been so diversified and unique over the past 18+ months. Moreover, we don't have

other pandemics to compare outcomes to, but there is no doubt that during the pandemic, we had

multiple disruptions and hurdles to overcome which proved to be challenging. Something to

consider and understand is that many of our most vulnerable students may have been either online

or more likely to experience gaps and challenges in their instruction experiences during a

pandemic that are outside of the district's control. Local measures for the current year would

suggest that we are off to a great start this year and seeing strong gains to start this school year.

(Continued on next page)

School District News
-Mr. Ty Breitlow, District Administrator



Looking forward to 2022, we will no doubt face new challenges and uncertainties that will require all

of us to continue to do what is in the best interests of our youth. As you may or may not have heard, the

topic of exploring consolidation has been received from the administration of Cambria-Friesland

School District. So far, there is very little substance to the topic and no decisions have been made

regarding it, but the Boards of Education from each respective school have agreed to meet jointly to

discuss if there is support to enter into formal discussions. This joint meeting of the Boards of Education

will be held on January 24 at 6:30 pm in the Cambria-Friesland Library and is open to the public. Again,

the purpose of this meeting is to simply discuss and determine if consolidation should be explored. And,

if so, what that process could look like. As progress continues, I will update you on action steps and

discussion topics through this newsletter. But, as always, I am open to discussing any school topic with

any of our constituents, so please reach out with your questions or comments.

I wish you all the blessings and excitement each new year brings. Thank you for allowing me to serve

you, the District, and the greater Randolph Community. 

Yours in Education, 

Middle School / High School News
-Mr. Andy Kohn, Middle School / High School Principal

Dear Rocket Nation,

As we enter a new year, there are some exciting new opportunities that I’d like

to share with you. First off, we have a new program called USATestPrep that is

being utilized throughout grades 6-12. This program helps the teachers and

students identify academic areas of strength and areas needing improvement,

and assists in developing plans to address those needs. It is a great tool for

everyone involved as we head toward our spring testing with the Forward, ACT

Aspire, and ACT Exams. 

With that being said, we are also offering practice ACT Days for our current Juniors, Seniors planning to

retake the ACT, and potentially any interested Sophomores that want to learn more about the ACT

exam. Please see the flier below. 

Please mark your calendars!! Our 1st Semester Finals for all high school students are scheduled for

January 12th, 13th, and 14th. Please plan accordingly.

Thank you for your continued support!

Andy Kohn



 Regular Open Enrollment Application Period 
for the 2022-2023 school year:

February 7, 2022 - April 29, 2022 

For more information and to submit an application, visit: 
https://dpi.wi.gov/open-enrollment/applications

https://dpi.wi.gov/open-enrollment/applications


I 'm looking out the window onto the snowy playground as I write this newsletter

and am reminded that snow pants, boots, coats, hats and mittens become

required attire for recess for the next several months. Students may borrow an

occasional item from the office, but there is no guarantee we will have something

that fits. We have items in "lost and found" that will be donated if not claimed. If

your child is missing a clothing item, they may want to check the "lost and found"

table in the cafeteria.

January also brings mid-year assessments. At semester, elementary students take

a variety of assessments that give us information about which standards have

been mastered and which skills still need to be taught. Additionally, students who

qualify as English Language Learners will take the ACCESS Test of English

Proficiency during the month of January. On February 22 fourth graders will be

taking NAEP (National Assessment of Educational Progress).  According to the

NAEP website, "When students, their parents, teachers, and principals participate

in NAEP — the largest nationally representative and continuing assessment of

what America's students know and can do in various subject areas — they are

helping to inform decisions about how to improve the education system in our

country." Parents of fourth graders will receive more information about this

assessment at the end of January.  

In the meantime, we thank you for your continued support of the Randolph School

District. If you have questions, concerns or feedback about your child's learning

experience this school year, please reach out.  

Regards,

Christy Fay

Elementary Principal

Elementary School News
-Ms. Christy Fay, Elementary Principal

We are extending families, staff and students a warm

welcome back to school after winter break. I hope you and

your family are entering 2022 wrapped in peace, love and

joy. Our Christmas Concert was well attended and students

loved singing and playing their instruments in front of a live

audience. We are glad we were able to revive that tradition

in December.



Winter Closings and Delays
For information regarding school delays and

closures due to weather, please check the school

website at www.rsdwi.org. Closures and delays are

also posted on the school Facebook page and

reported to the following TV and radio stations: 

Randolph School District personnel continuously reviews weather conditions to make the

best decision based on numerous factors. A decision to hold, delay or close school is

made as close to 5:30 a.m. as possible. 

If a school delay is warranted, the school will begin two hours later than normal time and

morning Pre-Kindergarten and Early Childhood classes will be cancelled. If school has

begun and an early school closure is warranted, there will be no afternoon Pre-

Kindergarten.

Parents and guardians will receive an email, call or text message through our Skylert

automated messaging system notifying them of a school delay or cancellation. Then, this

decision is communicated to local radio stations, TV stations and the Randolph School

District website and Facebook page. 

Television Stations:

WMTV Channel 15 

WKOW Channel 27 

WISC Channel 3

Radio Stations:

WXRO 95.3 FM 

WBEV 1430 AM 

Winter Bussing Reminders
The Randolph School District asks that your children are properly dressed for cold

weather when riding the bus. Although buses are heated, there is a possibility of

exposure to adverse conditions if a bus experiences mechanical problems. Be advised

that during foggy, icy or snowy days, buses may start five to ten minutes earlier to allow

for safer travel. 

In rare cases, three bus routes may run instead of four. In the event that three bus routes

are being utilized, please be advised that there may be a change in pick-up or drop off

times. We will inform you by the Randolph School District Facebook page. Please know

that the safety of our students is of utmost priority when making these choices. 

If your student will not be riding in the morning, please text your bus driver

or call the transportation line at 920-326-2427 (option 5) to let us know.

This helps to prepare our drivers for their morning bus routes. Thank you for

your help!



This past month, elementary students’ PBIS word was responsibility. More specifically, they
discussed how certain skills lead them to becoming responsible learners in the classroom.
Those skills were listening, focusing attention, being assertive, and using self talk.
Kindergarteners had to listen carefully and focus during storytime in order to not miss any of
the silly words in Double Trouble in Walla Walla. First grade classes made listening ear
headbands, as well as brainstormed strategies they can use when there are distractions in the
classroom. Second graders learned the differences between aggressive monsters, passive
mice, and the assertive “me”, and talked about why being assertive helps you get what you
need during the school day. Third graders listened to a book full of characters with different
focus problems, problem solved for these characters, and then reflected on a focus problem
they want to improve. Fourth grade practiced their listening skills while building play doh
sculptures with a partner, and additionally thought about how having a growth mindset can
help them overcome learning barriers. Fifth graders worked on their focus while participating
in brain game rotations, and made posters that showed their comparisons of aggressive,
passive, and assertive behaviors.

Elementary classes will be completing their personal safety units in January. Kindergarten and
new students will be meeting Charlie Check-First for the first time! Please be on the lookout for
safety handouts that will be sent home with your students. They will include important safety
tips that we will cover in class and contact information children should be aware of too.       

Sixth graders finished their Problem Solving Unit this month, and took time to understand the
action steps of analyzing the problem, brainstorming options, considering each option, and
deciding and doing the best option. On their Xello portfolio, they finished a lesson that
explored how their school subjects relate to a variety of future career options. Additionally,
they thought more in depth about how their chosen interests can assist them in job searching.
In January, students will begin the Substance Abuse and Prevention Unit.

Ms. Maddie’s Counseling Minutes
-Maddie Schulz, School Counselor

First graders wearing 
their listening ears

Fourth graders 
making their play-
doh creations





Everyone 5-17 years are recommended to receive a primary series of 2 doses of the Pfizer COVID-19

vaccine, followed by a booster if applicable. 

People 18 and older are recommended to receive a primary series consisting of 2 doses of an mRNA

COVID vaccine (Pfizer or Moderna) or a single-dose COVID-19 vaccine (Johnson & Johnson’s Janssen

vaccine) followed by a booster, if applicable.  

Please use the chart below to see when you and/or your child are recommended to receive a booster

to be considered up to date:

RSD wants to remind students, staff, and families
what it means to be considered fully vaccinated:

For help locating a vaccination clinic please use this site: https://www.vaccines.gov/search/ 

For more information about being fully vaccinated please visit: Staying up to date on your vaccines 

Please remember to check your child for the following
symptoms everyday before 

they get on the bus or come to school: 



If experiencing 1 or more symptoms with a (*) or two other symptoms, students should stay home. 

Fever (100.4 or higher) or Chills

*New loss of taste or smell

*New cough

Muscle or body aches

Headache

Sore Throat

*Shortness of breath / 
difficulty breathing

Nausea

Vomiting

Diarrhea

Congestion/runny nose

Fatigue

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/stay-up-to-date.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fvaccines%2Ffully-vaccinated-guidance.html




Friday, February 4, 2022



The Randolph School District will be conducting a screening for preschool children

living in the Randolph School District who will be three or four years old on or before

September 1, 2022. The screening will take place at the Randolph Elementary School,

located at 110 Meadowood Drive on Friday, February 4, 2022. Please park on the

south end of the building, near the basketball courts/baseball diamond and enter

through the elementary entrance door #11. A letter will be sent out in January to

parents of all four-year-old children with a scheduled screening appointment.

Parents of three-year-old children are welcome to schedule an appointment (not

required, but encouraged) by contacting the elementary office at (920) 326-2431.  

The purpose of the screening is to identify any health-related problems that could

interfere with success in school. The screening can also identify developmental

delays that could impact adjustment to the school setting. Studies have found that

helping children at an early age produces the best outcomes for children and their

families versus waiting until the child enters school.  Recommendations and referrals

will be provided to parents as needed. 

Parents, please bring your child’s birth certificate (required for identification),

address verification (i.e. utility bill, rental agreement, cell phone bill with name &

address), baby book, and completed immunization record (or immunization record

printed from the Wisconsin Immunization Registry website).  Parents should return the

Ages & Stages Questionnaire and Child Development Review sheets by Monday,

January 24th in the envelope provided.  After completion of the screening process,

you will receive the results.  Should you have a conflict with the schedule or have any

questions, please contact the elementary school office at (920) 326-2431.  If there is

a delayed start or a snow day, the district will contact you to reschedule the

screening.

If you are a parent of a child who will be three or four years old on or before

September 1, 2022, and have not received information, please contact the Randolph

Elementary School office at (920) 326-2431. Nonresident families planning to open

enroll their 4-year-old in Randolph Elementary School for the 2022-2023 school year

should contact their “resident” district to schedule preschool screening.  



Every year the Elk Lodges around the United

States conduct a national free throw shooting

contest called “Hoop Shoot”.  




Hoop Shoot is open to all boys and girls ages 8-13

years.  

Hoop Shoot competition begins at the local level, in

the schools or sometimes even in neighborhood

driveways.  Students have an opportunity to

advance through the local level all the way to the

national competition. The Randolph elementary and

middle school students competed at the entry level

during their Physical Education classes. The results

and advancements are listed to the left.

Congrats to all 6 students on their outstanding performances.

Good Luck to them as they  advance to the level that will be

held in Beaver Dam on January 15, 2022.

(L to R: Vince R., Lexie Z., Jenna B., Cade J., Teagan I., Ariah P.)

NOW OFFERING SLUSHIES FOR 5TH GRADERS
We have an exciting new offer for our 5th grade students!

Starting this January, 5th graders will be able to purchase

slushies during their Friday lunch period. These are not your

average convenience store slushies. Our slushies are made from

100% juice concentrates with no added sugar. An 8 ounce

slushie actually equals two servings of fruit! 

Slushies are $1.50 for an 8 ounce serving, and students must

have money in their accounts to purchase the slushies. You may

send checks made out to Randolph School District or cash to

the Elementary School office where it will be added to your

student’s lunch account. In addition, you may also add money to

your student’s account via E-Funds. 

We are starting out this offer for Fridays only, 

but will consider adding more days depending 

on student and parent feedback.

Please reach out if you have any questions.

Sara Flitter, RD

Food Service Director

920-326-2425 x1112
"Tryout" forms have been sent home and

are due February 1st. 



2021-22
Global and Local = Leukemia & Lymphoma Society

Dedication = Liam Sanborn
40 $9,099.83

Global = National Fallen Firefighters Foundation

Local = Randolph Fire Department

Dedication = Wayne & Linda Vanderploeg

2018-1937 $9,212.07

2019-20 Global & Local = Patriot K9s of Wisconsin38 $10,136.97

2020-21
Global & Local = Fanconi Anemia Research Fund

Dedication = Brett & Michael Johnson
39 $2,735.00

YEAR: RECIPEINT(S): $ RAISED:

R-E-S-O-L-V-E Total $31,183.87

$258,955.99

$290,139.86

36 Year JRFH & HFH Total

GRAND Total

In November 2021, students volunteered to “RESOLVE” to fight leukemia and

lymphoma in support of fellow student, Liam Sanborn. On December 10, 2021

our students celebrated their efforts with a dedication assembly to Liam. Liam

& his dad were able to attend virtually and his mother and Ms. Shannon

Ratchman (Campaign Manager, Light the Night for the Leukemia & Lymphoma

Society) attended the event in person.

Seeing Liam on the big screen during his virtual visit at the assembly was the

pinnacle of our celebration! It was so exciting to talk to him and be able to

share our efforts with his family and LLS in his honor.

A plaque commemorating the 2021-22 RESOLVE event in honor of Liam

Sanborn hangs on the wall outside of the elementary office. A reminder of

Liam’s fight and the power of volunteerism. 

40 YEARS of History:

Pictured to the

right are the

student volunteers

that raised money

for RESOLVE. They

show their

wristbands and

love for Liam while

surrounding Liam’s

mom and Ms.

Ratchman (LLS).

These students

raised a total of

$9,099.83!

Top Collectors in the 

2021-22 RESOLVE event 

are pictured above:

VIPs:

Lexi Z.: $1,111

Abigail S.: $2,100




Honorable Mention:

Brooklyn D.: $300

Cooper H.: $320

Bryelle H.: $370



The Sanborns surprised ALL of our students with a thank you… cupcakes! It was a big hit. Ms. Ratchman

from the LLS provided for a pizza party for the class that raised the most money. Congratulations goes

to 6A ($2,621.00). Also, congratulations to Mrs. Schumacher's kindergarten class who earned an extra

PE class for having the highest participation rate (43%).




There was so much to celebrate, but top of the list is the celebration of Liam in his recovery.

THANK YOU TO:

- The Sanborn family and Ms. Ratchman (LLS), for sharing their story and supporting our event. 

- The Randolph community, staff, & students who went above and beyond in this 

fundraising event. 

I hope you will all join us for next year’s endeavor (TBD).

CONCERTS AND 
CAROLING

In December, elementary students did some beautiful singing. 
They brought smiles to many and helped get us ready for the holiday season!



For up-to-date sports schedules, click this link or visit: 



https://www.trailwaysconference.org/public/genie/177/school/11/

Community members must have completed the Fitness Facility Agreement 
and COVID Waiver prior to using the Fitness Center. 

There is a $20 deposit required prior to obtaining a fob. 

https://www.trailwaysconference.org/public/genie/177/school/11/







